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TMCA Immediate Past President Aimee Nemer 
(left) and President Amanda Campos
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TMCA celebrates our Education Director Dr. Amy 
Holt, TRMC, for her recognition by the Interna-
tional Institute of Municipal Clerks with their 2022 
Institute Director Award of Excellence. The award 
acknowledges unique and exceptional contributions 
of current or retired institute directors over time in 
promoting quality education for municipal clerks. 
Dr. Holt was presented the award at the May IIMC 
Annual Conference in Little Rock, Arkansas.

Dr. Amy Holt Awarded 
IIMC’s Institute Director 
Award of Excellence

Texas Clerks and the TMCA/TMCCP directors after the Region IV 
meeting at the IIMC Conference in Little Rock, Arkansas.

TMCA President Amanda Campos, TRMC (above); TMCA President-elect Jan-
nette Goodall, TRMC; and Dorset, Vermont, Town Clerk Sandra Pinsonault, 
presented on “Hindsight is 2020: Navigating Transparency and Open Meet-
ings” at the IIMC Conference in Little Rock, Arkansas. TMCA President Amanda 
Campos also gave an update at the Region IV meeting. Photo: Yael Forgey.

TMCA Immediate Past President Aimee Nemer (right) represented 
Texas during the IIMC Conference’s Parade of Flags, pictured here 
with President Amanda Campos.

http://municlerks.unt.edu 
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Volunteer for 2023 Committees

Over the past couple of years 
TMCA Board Members and Staff 
have worked hard at responding 
to the impacts of the pandemic 
on our members. The result has 
been the implementation of 
virtual/hybrid seminars, webi-
nars, online testing, and Zoom 
question-and-answer discus-
sions. Now, as we come out of 
the pandemic and enter into the 
new post-COVID world, it is 

critical that we continue to be innovative and explore new 
options to meet our membership well into the future. 

Our organization is only as strong as our membership, and 
we are dependent upon your engagement and service. I 
want to encourage everyone who has ideas and suggestions 
on the future of TMCA to consider applying to serve on one 
of our 2023 Committees. As JFK once said, “Ask not what 
TMCA can do for you, but what you can do for TMCA”—well 
okay, that not exactly what he said, but you get the point. 

There are many opportunities to serve on committees ranging 
from audit to technology. Please review the committee list 
and select one in which you have knowledge and experience 
to share, or one that you just interests you. The committees 
are a great way to learn more about TMCA and prepare our 

future Board Members and leaders within our organization.  

What are the criteria for serving you ask? Well, you must be:

•	 A Texas Registered Municipal Clerk. 

•	 A practicing municipal clerk/city secretary of Texas. 

•	 A practicing assistant or deputy municipal clerk/city secretary of 
Texas (and provide a letter of support from the municipal clerk/
city secretary or current employer) 

•	 A current, active paid member of TMCA, Inc.

Additional criteria may apply, but you can find information 
about each committee and their duties at the beginning of 
the questionnaire. I would love to receive applications from 
across the state, every chapter, members who are new as well 
as members who have years of experience. The diversity of 
the committee membership makes us stronger and ensures 
the every part of our state is represented and heard. This 
diversity will lead TMCA into the future and make us a 
better and more inclusive organization.

The Committee Interest Questionnaire deadline is Sep-
tember 1, 2022. Send your application to Jannette.goodall@
fortworthtexas.gov or mail to Jannette Goodall, TMCA Pres-
ident-elect, City of Fort Worth, 200 Texas Street, Fort Worth, 
Texas 76102. If you have questions or want to discuss your 
choices, please feel free to reach out to me or to the current 
committee chair. I look forward to seeing your applications!  

By TMCA President-elect 
Jannette Goodall, TRMC

APPLY BY SEPT. 1 • DOWNLOAD QUESTIONNAIRE FORM

Retiree Recognition
Please contact TMCA Retirement Committee Chair Christine 
Green, TRMC, if you are a city secretary/municipal clerk who 
has retired or plans to retire this year (January 1 to December            
31, 2022). We want to honor you! 

If you are a city secretary/municipal clerk retiring this year, 
please complete the 2022 TMCA Member Retirement 
Information Sheet as soon as possible and return it to Com-
mittee Chair Christine Green. The committee is working to 
complete the list of 2022 TMCA retirees before our October 
2022 Annual TMCA Awards Banquet in Georgetown. Names 
of all TMCA retirees retiring in 2022 will be announced at 
the banquet.

https://municlerks.unt.edu/sites/default/files/2023committees.pdf
https://municlerks.unt.edu/sites/default/files/2023committees.pdf
https://municlerks.unt.edu/sites/default/files/2023committees.pdf
mailto:jannette.goodall%40fortworthtexas.gov?subject=
mailto:jannette.goodall%40fortworthtexas.gov?subject=
mailto:jannette.goodall%40fortworthtexas.gov?subject=
mailto:ksutter%40eulesstx.gov?subject=
mailto:ksutter%40eulesstx.gov?subject=
https://municlerks.unt.edu/sites/default/files/2023committees.pdf
https://municlerks.unt.edu/tmccp-scholarships-financial-assistance
https://municlerks.unt.edu/sites/default/files/retiree_data-sheet2022.pdf
https://municlerks.unt.edu/sites/default/files/retiree_data-sheet2022.pdf
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ALAMO CHAPTER
By Chapter President Brenda Dennis, TRMC,  
City Secretary, Schertz

The Alamo Chapter had an excellent meeting  
April 27 hosted by the City of Selma. Thank 
you, Assistant City Secretary Robert Carde-
nas, for setting everything up. City Admin-
istrator Johnny Casias had arrived early to 
welcome those to Selma. Our guest speaker 
was Mr. Kirk Franklin with Franklin Legal 
Publishing, who provided our group with 
a very informative presentation regarding 
General Code Codification and online tools 
that are available to Municipalities. Chapter 
members were able to see the different fea-
tures that are offered as well as addressed 
questions to Kirk.

A special thanks to Historian Miguel Cantu, 
Grey Forest, for kicking off Municipal Clerks 
Week with sending each Alamo Chapter 
member a card celebrating Municipal Clerks 
Week. Miguel encouraged all members to 
celebrate this great week. At this meeting 
President Brenda Dennis also provided 
each Alamo Chapter Member with a thank 
you card for all they do for their cities with 
special gifts inside of a $2.00 scratch off 
ticket provided by the president and another 
$1.00 scratch off provided by Vice President 
Amanda Valdez, Fair Oaks Ranch. Good 
luck everyone.  As we began to celebrate our 
week, we encouraged those to have photos 
taken and send to our historian.

Nominations for TMCA’s Alamo Chapter 
nominee for Clerk of the Year was discussed 
by Elsa Robles, Alamo Heights.

Also discussed and presented was informa-
tion regarding the upcoming June TMCA 
Seminar and TML Booth swag bag and give-
aways provided by the Alamo Chapter. Our 
committee worked very hard to get items for 
each upcoming event.

Chapter News
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Chapter News
COASTAL BEND CHAPTER
By Chapter Secretary April Hilbrich, TRMC,  
City Secretary, Schertz

Hello from the Coastal Bend Chapter!  
In the first quarter of 2022 the City of 
Kingsville hosted the quarterly meeting 
at the Cherry Tree Tea Room.

Kleberg County Clerk Stephanie Garza 
provided an informative presentation 
regarding the May 2022 election. She 
explained some of the new requirements 
and offered suggestions on how to navi-
gate the requirements with voters. She 
also answered many questions and fa-
cilitated a lively discussion on elections.  

Chapter members elected officers for 
2022. TMCA President Amanda Campos 
swore in Rebecca Huerta as president, 
Cathy Duhart as vice president, April 
Hilbrich as secretary, and Gabby Her-
nandez as treasurer.

During the business meeting, chapter 
members discussed the August 2022 
TMCA seminar that will be held in 
Corpus Christi and events the chapter 
could host during the conference. Be on 
the lookout, as we have some great ideas!  

Chapter members also set the dates and 
locations of the quarterly meetings. The 
June 23 meeting was hosted in Victoria, 
the September 29 meeting will be hosted 
in Rockport, and the December 8th meet-
ing will be hosted in Beeville. Please join 
us if you are able!

The Coastal Bend Chapter will be hosting 
a virtual Athenian Dialogue facilitated by 
Fort Worth City Secretary Jeanette Good-
all on October 13 over the book Fly Girls.  
More information will be sent out soon!

Chapter members enjoyed a little shop-
ping in Downtown Kingsville before 
returning home!

In the second quarter of 2022 the City of 

Victoria hosted quarterly meeting at Fos-

sati’s Delicatessen, the oldest deli in Texas. 

Attendees enjoyed an economic develop-

ment program from Victoria Downtown 

Manager Kate Garcia. She spoke about 

the downtown masterplan; new and old 

events being held in downtown Victoria; 

incentives being offered; and provided 

statistics about the success of the down-

town initiative. Ms. Garcia provided 

the attendees with a handout detailing 

the information she spoke about and 

answered questions about the program.

During the business meeting attendees 

discussed our nomination for TMCA 

Clerk of the Year and discussed social 

events for the upcoming TMCA Seminar 

in Corus Christi on August 25-26. We 

have some exciting events planned and 

Coastal Bend Chapter

Coastal Bend Chapter
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we look forward to seeing you all in the 

Coastal Bend and hope you enjoy visiting 

our area of Texas.  

If you would like to join the Coastal Bend 

Chapter please contact April Hilbrich, City 

Secretary, City of Victoria at ahilbrich@

victoriatx.gov or 361-485-3040. 

The following members were in attendance: 

Rebecca Huerta, City Secretary, City of 

Corpus Christi; Gabby Hernandez, City 

Secretary, City of Beeville; Cathy Duhart, 

City Secretary, City of Sinton; Teresa Valdez, 

City Secretary, City of Rockport; Karen Ivy, 

Assistant Secretary, San Patricio Municipal 

Water District; Ruby Mowles, City Secre-

tary, City Secretary, City of Ingleside; Jana 

Stork, Assistant City Secretary, City of Ingle-

side; Sandra West, Assistant City Secretary, 

City of Victoria; Scarlet Swoboda, retired 

City Secretary, City of Victoria; and April 

Hilbrich, City Secretary, City of Victoria.  

Chapter News

HILL COUNTRY CHAPTER
By Chapter President Shelley Goodwin, TRMC,  
City Secretary, Fredericksburg

Hello everyone from the 
most beautiful region of 
Texas. We have rolling hills, 

spring-fed rivers and 
lakes, diverse art 

a n d  m u s i n g , 
specialty shop-
ping, plenty of 

adult beverages, 
and of course some 

of the hardest working mu-
nicipal clerks.

Our chapter met via Zoom on April 14. 
Those in attendance discussed the chap-
ter’s Financial Report and upcoming 
educational opportunities, and received 
Committee Reports. 

Nominations for the following awards 
and selections were made to represent 
the Hill Country Chapter:

•	 TMCA Emerging Leader Award: 
Kim Wagner, Deputy City Secretary, 
Llano

•	 TMCA Distinguished Service 
Award: Kelly Dix, City Secretary, 
Burnett

•	 Lifetime TMCA Membership: Toni 
Milam, retired City Secretary

•	 Honorary TMCA Membership:  
Rose Kanusky, attorney and author 
of the sixth edition of the TMCCP 

Texas Municipal Election Law Manual

•	 Texas Municipal Clerk of the Year 
Award: Elaine Simpson, City Sec-
retary, Granite Shoals

Everyone participated in updates re-
garding their “City Happenings.” Those 
members with January, February, and 
April birthdays and work anniversaries 
received well-wishes. A roundtable was 
held regarding election questions.  

The Hill Country Chapter is losing two 
members and another chapter is gaining 
two great members: Laura Calcote and 
Elaine Simpson. We all wish them well 
in their new adventures.   

Next meeting was scheduled for June 9 in 
Dripping Springs and hosted by Andrea 
Cunningham who arranged an education 
session on ethics. 

Pictured: Hill Coun-
try Chapter members 
Laura Calcote and 
Elaine Simpson—pic-
tured now and from 
previous years, time 
flies; both of them have 
taken new adventures.

Coastal Bend Chapter

mailto:ahilbrich%40victoriatx.gov?subject=
mailto:ahilbrich%40victoriatx.gov?subject=
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Chapter News

Lower Rio Grande Valley Chapter

LOWER RIO GRANDE VALLEY 
CHAPTER
By Chapter Past Pres. Laure Morgan, TRMC 
City Secretary, Brownsville

At the chapter’s recent meeting in Los 
Fresnos City Hall, Chapter President 
Laure Morgan, TRMC, resigned, as 
she has accepted a position with The 
Woodlands Township as Town Secre-
tary. Yesenia Rodriguez, Deputy City 
Secretary, McAllen, was nominated to 
serve Ms. Morgan’s unexpired term.  

Jacqueline Moya, City Secretary, City 
of Los Fresnos provided a brief back-
ground as to how she became a City 
Secretary.

Present at the meeting were Yenni Espinoza, City 
Secretary - Peñitas; Alma Maldonado, Assistant 
City Secretary – Peñitas; Marta Martinez, As-
sistant City Secretary – South Padre Island; 
Anguelique Soto, City Secretary – South Padre 
Island; Laure Morgan, City Secretary - Browns-

ville; Yolanda Galarza, Deputy City Secretary 
– Brownsville; Griselda Rosas, Deputy City 
Secretary – Brownsville; Maritza Gutierrez, Lo-
cal Registrar – Pharr; Gracie Casas, Executive 
Administrative Assistant – Pharr; Imelda Perez, 
Assistant City Clerk – Pharr; Jaqueline Moya, City 

Secretary – Los Fresnos. Attended virtually: Cindy 

Gonzalez – McAllen; Norma Rodriguez – McAl-

len. (Chapter officers: President Laure Morgan; 

Vice President Norma Cantu, City Secretary 

Weslaco; Secretary/Treasurer Cindy Gonzalez.)

NORTH TEXAS CHAPTER
By President Christine Green, TRMC 
City Secretary, University Park

Greetings TMCA Members!

NTMCA had a busy spring! Our chap-
ter enjoys asking questions, sharing 
resources, and supporting each other 
through our listserv, monthly meetings 
(in-person and virtual), networking, and 
educational scholarships. Below is a sum-
mary of our recent meetings:

February—Assessing Processes and Systems 
for Efficiency and Simplification

NTMCA held its February meeting at the 
Town of Trophy Club. Now-retired Town 
Governance Officer/Town Secretary Le-
ticia Vacek hosted and was also our fea-
tured speaker, presenting her professional 
experiences and success in implementing 
job efficiencies and improving systems 
within the clerk’s office She spoke about 
establishing offsite records storage during 
her years with the City of San Antonio and 

Above: 
NTMCA members in the Tro-
phy Club Council Chamber 
following the February 16 
meeting.

Near right: 
NTMCA members listening to 
Letty Vacek’s presentation

Far right: 
Trophy Club Town Governance 
Officer/Town Secretary Leti-
cia Vacek (now retired) with 
Mayor Pro Tem Greg Lamont
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Chapter News

also the unique situation of identifying 
and preserving historic city records. She 
implemented many of the same efficient 
processes in Trophy Club. Our group 
had a good discussion and question and 
answer session, too.

March—Laserfiche Process Improvements

Flower Mound Town Secretary Theresa 
Scott hosted our March 24 luncheon in the 
newly-renovated Flower Mound Public 
Library.  Dylan Welch and Cristina Mur-
ray with the City of Southlake described 
how, using Laserfiche, Southlake has im-

proved its records management program 
and demonstrated the process, security, 
response time, and reporting of all the 
city departments.  Many attendees use 
Laserfiche in their municipalities, so there 
were a lot of good follow-up questions.

April—Network Security 

Many of our members enjoyed the con-
venience of virtual meetings that were 
introduced when COVID-19 began, so 
NTMCA incorporated a few virtual 
meetings in its 2021-22 schedule. The 
April 20 virtual meeting featured a 

helpful presentation by City of Euless IT 
Director Scott Joyce on Network Security 
and how we, as municipal government 
employees, must be participants in secur-
ing our workplace network. 

Our programming took a break in May 
for the election and resumes in June with 
our Awards Luncheon hosted by the City 
of North Richland Hills. 

We invite you to visit our website at 
www.ntmca.org and follow NTMCA 
on Facebook.

Left: NTMCA members sit for their group photo in the Flower Mound Public Library following the March 24 meeting. Right: Flower Mound Town Secretary Theresa Scott and 
Grapevine Assistant City Secretary Lisandra Leal at the March NTMCA meeting,

NTMCA members pose for a screenshot following their April 20 virtual meeting
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Chapter News
PANHANDLE CHAPTER
By Chapter Secretary Mandy Hodge 
City Secretary, Gruver

The Panhandle Chapter has had two 
meetings since our last update with 
TMCA. The chapter held a meeting at the 
Macaroni Joe’s of Amarillo on February 
17; 13 members were present. 

Chapter President Cheryl Gibson-Salga-
do, TRMC, City Secretary of Spearman, 
called the meeting to order. The chapter 
had a round table discussion about 
the TMCCP Election Law Seminar and 
business coming up, such as hosting the 
upcoming TSLAC’s Record Retention 
training at the Panhandle Regional Com-
mission in March. The chapter was also 
proud to congratulate members Cindy 
Woodard and Franchesca Jimenez for 
their first TRMC certification and Lindy 
Forsyth and Stella Sauls on their second 
recertification. Congratulations!

The Panhandle Chapter held their next 
meeting at Macaroni Joe’s of Amarillo 
on April 21; 15 members were present. 
Speakers Alissha Jefferis and Arrika 
Mitchell of C.A.S.A. of the High Plains, 

a social service, gave a presentation dis-
cussing what they do and gave examples 
of the children they serve. The meeting 
was called to order by Chapter Presi-
dent Cheryl Gibson-Salgado, TRMC. 
Canadian City Secretary Kimberly Sloat, 
TRMC, announced that the TSLAC’s 
Record Retention training in March 
went very well, and was happy with the 
turnout and the quality of the training. 
TMCA Executive Board Secretary and 
Canyon City Secretary Gretchen Mercer, 
TRMC, encouraged everyone to work 
on getting their TRMC certification and 

stressed how important and beneficial 
it is to become certified; details to get 
started were discussed. President Cheryl 
Gibson-Salgado reminded everyone 
that it was time for the chapter to take 
nominations for TMCA Texas Municipal 
Clerk of the Year.

The chapter recently met on June 23. Any-
one interested in the joining the TMCA 
Panhandle Chapter for a future meeting 
please contact Chapter Secretary and Gru-
ver City Secretary Mandy Hodge at 806-
733-2424 or admin@cityofgruver.com.

Pictured standing from left to right: Kim Fowler, Jonni Glick, Roni Willburn, Wendy Kleynhans, Cheryl Gibson-Salgado, 
Stephanie Coggins, Arrika Mitchell with C.A.S.A., Mandy Hodge, Alissha Jefferis with C.A.S.A., Gretchen Mercer, 
Kimberly Sloat, Elaine Kern, and Machiel Covey. In front: Kimberlee Hughes and Barbara Stucker.

SALT GRASS CHAPTER
By Gladis Sanchez, TRMC 
Open Government Anaylst, La Porte

Greetings from the Salt Grass Chapter 
(SGC)! 2022 has found the Chapter live 
and in person, led by Madam President 
Tracylynn Garcia, Assistant City Sec-
retary, Tomball. President Garcia was 
sworn in at the December 2021 banquet 
by TMCA President Aimee Nemer, and 
shared her wishes for her term to come, 
saying,

“As your Chapter President, I am in awe of 
all your support, and have an appreciation 
for you all. My goal as your president was 

that my actions displayed and continue to 
display the confidence this chapter placed 
upon me when elected, and that I am able to 
do so with grace and humility, just as many 
have done so before me.

“My vision for our Chapter is that we 
continue to grow in all areas, and continue 
to learn from one another, creating an en-
vironment that recognizes professional ac-
complishments as well as those personally. 
Our collective professional experiences maybe 
similar, however each of us is unique. It is 
that uniqueness that I love and recognize 
that collectively we are a powerhouse, and 
am proud to serve you all.”

Chapter President Tracylynn Garcia
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President Garcia kicked the year off 
appointing a committee to update the 
Chapter’s Policy and Procedure Manual. 
Updates were adopted this spring and 
a number of proposed bylaws amend-
ments were noticed, for consideration 
later this year.

There has been a fair bit of change in 
the Chapter. After Jenny Page’s retire-
ment from the City of Humble, Maria 
Jackson left the City of Missouri City to 
serve as Humble’s new City Secretary, 
until retiring. City Secretary Crystal 
Roan resigned from the City of Pearland 
and accepted the position as the City 
Secretary for the City of Missouri City. 
The City of Pearland promoted Deputy 
City Secretary Leslie Crittenden to the 
positon of City Secretary. City of Spring 
Valley Village lost Roxanne Benitez to 
the City of Stafford but has been repaid 
in spades by the elevation of internal can-
didate Jasmin Torres. The City of Katy 
promoted Sindira Guerrero to Assistant 
City Secretary. The City Angleton has 
added Director of Court to City Secretary 
Frances Aguilar’s signature block, and 
former City of Friendswood Assistant 
City Secretary Michelle Perez was hired 
as the Deputy City Secretary/Court Clerk 
for the City of Angleton. Alun Thomas 
moved from the City of Seabrook to ac-
cept the City Secretary position for the 
City of Santa Fe. Our chapter members 
have been making big moves! 

We cannot forget our recent chapter retir-
ees. City of Humble Jenny Page served as 
a City Secretary in the Dallas metroplex 
before swinging south and has more than 
30 years of municipal experience. After 
20 years and 10 months with the City 
of Deer Park, Shannon Bennett retired 
in March and is loving life as a Records 
Specialist for the City of Baytown. Also, 
Vickie Berglund retired after 25 years as 

the Deputy City Secretary for the City of 
Missouri City.

The chapter would like to highlight 
achievements as we thrive every day to 
serve our councils and communities well. 
La Porte Deputy City Secretary Sharon 
Harris successfully completed the third 
of five exams for the National Association 
of Parliamentarians’ Registered Parlia-
mentarian credential. She is studying 

Robert’s Rules of Order, Newly Revised, 
as well as a bank of 1,200 questions, in 
preparation. City Secretary Maria Jack-
son received her Certified Municipal 
Clerk designation from IIMC. The fol-
lowing SGC offices received notification 
that they have met the requirements 
for the TMCA Municipal Clerk’s Of-
fice Achievement of Excellence Award: 
City of Humble, City of La Porte, City 
of Rosenberg, and City of Seabrook. At 

Chapter News

Left: City of Katy Former Mayor Bill Hastings and City Secretary Becky McGrew with newly promoted Assistant City 
Secretary Sindira Guerrero (center).

Right: On April 28 Mayor Norman Funderburk (at left) declared May 1 to May 7, 2022, as Professional Municipal 
Clerks Week in the City of Humble. Pictured: City Secretary Maria Jackson (center) and Executive Assistant to the 
City Secretary Elanna Killian. 

Salt Grass Chapter Board (from left to right): Historian Becky McGrew, 
Secretary Gladis Sanchez, Treasurer Alun Thomas, President Tracylynn 
Garcia, Vice President Frances Aguilar.
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Chapter News

SOUTH PLAINS CHAPTER
By Veronica Olguin, TRMC 
City Manager/Secretary, Ralls

The South Plains Chapter met on  March 
16 at the Crosbyton Pioneer Memorial 
Museum, hosted by Chapter President 
Kim Perez, City of Ralls, and co-hosted 
Amy Wallace, City of Crosbyton.  

President Perez introduced our speaker 
Ana, Director of Pioneer Memorial 
Museum. Director Ana addressed the 
chapter on some history of the museum, 
the first family who arrived in Crosby 
county, and the projects lined up to help 
with improvements to the museum. 

President Perez read a thank you card 
from past TMCA President Aimee 
Nemer in regards to our hospitality and 
what our chapter provided at our previ-
ous meeting for her. 

Zanea Carpenter, Muleshoe, presented 
Chapter Municipal Clerk of the Year to 
Patricia Isaguirre, Hale Center. At this 
time, committee members Elena Quin-
tanilla, Zanea Carpenter, and Patricia 
Isaguirre have decided to wait for policy 
changes in consideration of a state nomi-
nee for TMCA. 

The next meeting was scheduled for June 
8 hosted by the City of Hale Center. 

Members and guests in attendance: Zanea Car-
penter, TRMC, City Secretary, Muleshoe; Patricia 
Isaguirre, TRMC, City Secretary, Hale Center; 
Kim Perez, TRMC, City Administrator, Ralls; 
Beth Walls, TMRC, Retired City Secretary, Lev-
elland; Veronica Olguin, TRMC, City Manager/
Secretary, Morton; Leslie Randolph, Dep. City 

Secretary, Ransom Canyon; Sylvia Garza, City 
Secretary, Sundown; Elida Rodriguez, Judge/
Clerk, Ralls; Sharon Trumble, Retired City 
Secretary, New Deal; Belinda Terrell, City Sec-
retary, Whiteface; Susan Collazo, Assistant City 
Secretary, Post; Laurie Odom, Utility Clerk, Post; 
Lisa Hernandez, City Secretary, Lorenzo; Isabel 
Martinez, Utility Clerk, Lorenzo; Amy Wallace, 
City Administrator, Crosbyton; and Cheyanne 
Flores, City Secretary, Crosbyton.

the Salt Grass Chapter annual Christmas 
Banquet, the Scholarship Committee 
presented $3,400 in Deloris McKenzie 
Scholarship, Patrice Fogarty Athenian 
Dialogue Scholarship, and Pauline Small 
Election Law Scholarship Awards. Olson 
& Olson LLP generously provided a 
$310.00 scholarship to be used towards 
continuing education for a drawing, won 
by Gladis Sanchez, Open Government 
Analyst, City of La Porte.

Upcoming for the Salt Grass Chapter is 
the Twenty-First Annual Public Informa-
tion Act Seminar, to be held in person 
on Wednesday, September 14, at Quail 
Valley Golf Course & City Centre in 
Missouri City. Registration will open this 
summer and the seminar will provide 
information on compliance with the Pub-
lic Information Act such as the basics of 
processing Public Information Requests, 
frequent requestors and charges, third-

party materials, Attorney General Letter 
Rulings, and requests for law enforce-
ment/EMS/HIPAA and similar records. 
Registration will also be announced via 
the TMCA Google Group. Keep an eye 
out for it!

Come visit us the second Wednesday 
of the month for lunch from January 
through April and August through De-
cember. Have a safe summer!

Zanea Carpenter, TRMC (left), City Secretary, Muleshoe, presents Patricia Isaguirre, City Secretary, Hale Center, 
with the Chapter Municipal Clerk of the Year award.
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YELLOW ROSE CHAPTER
By Chapter President Amber Villarreal, TRMC 
City Secretary, Waxahachie

Greetings!

The Yellow Rose Chapter met in April 
at the beautiful Epic Recreation Center 
hosted by the City of Grand Prairie. 
Members enjoyed a delicious barbecue 
lunch sponsored by our guest speak-
ers Franklin Legal Publishing/General 
Code.  I’d like to thank Grand Prairie 
City Secretary Mona Lisa Galacia and 
Assistant City Secretary Chiquita Taylor 
for hosting us in their incredible facility!

During our April meeting, Kirk Franklin 
and Faye Moore provided an overview of 
services offered by Franklin Legal/Gen-
eral Code. Thank you to Kirk and Faye 
for bringing a new perspective to our 
members! The Yellow Rose Technology 
Committee is exploring options to pro-
vide an updated website for our chapter 
to provide information to our members 
and those interested in our chapter.

Our chapter would like to congratulate 
member Alicia Thomas on her promotion 
to City Secretary for the City of DeSoto! 
We know you will continue to do an 
outstanding job in DeSoto!

Congratulations are also in order for 
Bethany Prewitt, Assistant City Secre-
tary, City of Ennis, for completing her 
certification! We will celebrate Bethany 
and all other graduates in January.

I’d like to welcome new Yellow Rose 
Chapter members Monica Solko, Deputy 
City Secretary, City of Burleson; Nathan 
Drambareanu, HR Director/Interim City 
Secretary, City of Keene; Kaylin Duff, Ad-
ministrative Aide, City Secretary’s Office, 
City of Mesquite; and Ruby Velasquez, 
Administrative Assistant, City of Wilmer.

The next Yellow Rose Chapter meeting 

was scheduled for June 9, hosted by the 

City of Red Oak. If you are interested 

in joining our chapter or visiting at one 

of our meetings, please contact me at 
avillarreal@waxahachie.com. Visit us at 
online at yellowrosetmca.com.

Chapter News

The Yellow Rose Chapter with Grand Prairie Mayor Ron Jensen

The Yellow Rose Chapter with Kirk Frankln, Mayor Ron Jensen, and 
(inset) Faye Moore.


